Department of 

Human Resources

Memo

To:
Dr. Randy Poe, Superintendent
From:  Phil Sheehy, Director Human Resources
Date:
February 1, 2017 
Re:
New Position – “Assistant Superintendent Operations”
The continued growth of the district has driven student population past 21,000. With this growth comes the need for expanded operational support services. 
Multiple construction projects such as the addition of new buildings (Facilities Maintenance and Bally Shannon Middle School), and the expansion and/or remodeling of existing buildings (Ryle High School and the former Facilities Maintenance building) require a daily focus on project management. 

This growth also drives the need for expanded transportation and food services. 

Effective management of these growing operational requirements calls for a leadership structure whose day to day focus will on cost efficiency and maximum return of investment.

To that end, it is proposed that an Assistant Superintendent of Operations be added to support the Deputy Superintendent/Chief Operations Officer in both the short and long term management of district’s operational goals and objectives.  This also aligns the leadership structure of the Operations area with that of Academics. 
Estimated fully loaded annual cost for this position is $120,000.
Human Resources recommends that addition of the position Assistant Superintendent Operations. 
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